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July 2009
Dear Friends,
A huge welcome to this month’s ‘Wedding Special’ update! Our apologies for being late sending out this update but with our return to Brazil and honeymoon the update was pushed back a bit – I’m sure you understand!
We hope that you enjoy this update and we thank you all for your continued support and prayers as we settle back into life and work in Brazil.
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The happy couple
Oh, and for you temperature checker fans; a chilly 13C in York compared to a showery 27C in Olinda! 
Brazilian Podcast

Some of you might be interested that Rose and I were the main guests on Mike North’s CMS ‘Trax 16’ podcast this month. A podcast is a pre-recorded radio program that you can download from the internet. If you’d like to hear us talk about Brazil, the project and street kids then go to www.trax16.com and download the August 09 podcast! It’s a half an hour long program so make sure you have a cup of tea ready! Our huge thanks to our good friend Mike for inviting us on the show... he also coincidently was the DJ for our wedding reception!
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‘Samba-ing’ down the aisle

Our Wedding
After 5 years in the making, Rose and I finally got married on July 17th 2009 in a very wet and windy York! It was a fantastic day and we were so thrilled that so many people braved the conditions and came to celebrate with us. Rose arrived quite early for a Brazilian – just half an hour late, and the bridesmaids finally arrived once their driver managed to find the church. They had us all worried for a bit but the rest of the day passed without any problems. The wedding had some bits of Brazilian flair including the whole wedding party ‘samba – ing’ down the aisle and out of the church! Watch out for the clip on you tube...
[image: image3.jpg]



Guests braved the weather to get to the church!
After the wedding Rose and I only had 4 days before we went back to Brazil but we still managed a few days at Holy Island for the English side of our honeymoon. We said goodbye to the family for a while and started the long journey back to Brazil. Thankfully, for the BA flight from London to Sao Paulo (11.5 hrs) we were somehow upgraded to first class – so nice! The 11.5 hrs flew by.  
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Our first and probably last time upstairs on a jumbo jet
We were met in Brazil by some members of the family, friends and some boys from the project. It was great to see everyone again and be back in Brazil. After a few days we headed off on the Brazilian side of our honeymoon – Natal, Joao Pessoa, and a week in a lovely beach house near one of the nicest beaches in Brazil! A great, relaxing time. We’re now back in our apartment, we’re thinking of using some of our wedding money to buy a place here in Brazil. But, it looks like the place that we’ve had our eye on is still out of our financial reach... mortgages don’t really exist here in Brazil and so you need quite a large amount of money to put down as a down payment on a property, which unfortunately it looks like we don’t have. Please be praying that the finance might come in.
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The beach house in Muro Alto
Only in Brazil – ‘This Country’

Well, now we’re back in Brazil, I can take over from Rose and get back to telling you all about some of the wonderful cultural differences between Brazil and England. Some of them are so wacky that you just have to whisper to yourself... ‘This country’.
This month it’s Pot Holes in the roads! After 6 months driving around the whole of the UK it’s made me realise once again that driving in Brazil is something special. Here in Brazil, instead of nice smooth asphalt roads, you have a mixture between sandy dirt tracks and very uneven tarmacked roads. But, no matter which road you’re on, you always need to be swerving to dodge the pot holes – some of them so big and deep that they could easily break an axle. The government’s quite slow to fill them in so you begin to learn where the worst of them are and avoiding them becomes second nature. Every now and again someone will become tired of waiting for the government so will try to fill them in themselves, which usually means trying to fill the hole with palm tree leaves and used coconuts. This country.
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At the beach on our honeymoon
The Project’s Future

Over the past few years we’ve been thinking and praying about where the Lord is leading this project in terms of the future. Finance is always an issue, it costs us £2500 a month to cover the basic costs of the project. After deducting the regular monthly support we receive that leaves us with around £1800 deficit each month! We desperately need more regular financial support – we know that the Lord will provide as he always has... could you, your small group, your church help out with a standing order to the project via our tax-efficient charity??

Also, we’re thinking more and more seriously about buying the boys’ house. The lady who owns the house has given us until October this year and then she will look to sell the house to someone else... Sometimes this is just an empty threat to try and get some more rent money out of us but it would be finically wise in the long term to try and buy it. But, that would cost us around £50-60,000 which we don’t have... We’re thinking that perhaps we might be able to raise half the amount and then look into the possibility of perhaps an individual or a church taking out a loan for the other half on our behalf... we would then pay back the loan per month as ‘rent’. Could you help???
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Birthday boy Ivson and Gabriel playing Wii at our apartment
Back to Work
It’s been great to go back into the project to see the boys, meet the new ones and see how the project has changed over the past 6 months. All of the new boys are quite young – 9 or 10 - and so now the majority of the boys in the house are pretty young which makes working with them easier. Even though we’re not back to work officially until September, Rose and I have dropped into the project a few times and have taken all the boys out for pizza. They were all very pleased to see us again. 

[image: image8.jpg]



Even Rose and volunteer Val had a go
So what are we going to be doing now that we’re back? Well, being SAMS missionaries and being married will change what we’ll be doing. After meeting with Ian and Siméa Meldrum this week I have now become an ‘executive’ of the project along with Siméa, her son John and another Brazilian called João. This group will hopefully bring some much needed organization and support to the project and will take a lot of the decision-making and work off the directors. This is a good thing since for the past few years most of the directors have been too busy to do much stuff for the project. I’m encouraged that this is the start of a good thing. This means that I now have more responsibility within the project and will be more of an overseer, although I’ll still spend a decent amount of time with the boys. I’m also responsible with organizing, accepting and looking after foreign volunteers and mission teams. Rose won’t be returning to the project in a full time role... she wants to continue studying and will hopefully start a university course (finance depending!) to develop her nursing. She’ll be involved in the project voluntarily, hopefully within the health care aspect. We’ll both continue our work with the youth (18+) of the church and it’s SAMS desire that I continue studying as well. So that will probably mean doing a few online and long distance courses and perhaps returning to the UK in a few years for a Master’s course. Hopefully next month we’ll know more for definite!
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Some of the new young boys singing in the band at Church
Things I miss about England 
#22 – A cup of tea in the morning – Coffee, even Brazilian coffee, is a weak substitute. 
Things I love about Brazil
#12 – Brilliant honeymoon places – A honeymoon in a beach house with its own private pool, 50m from a white sand beach and clear turquoise sea, is anyone’s dream spot... thankfully, in Brazil, these places are everywhere!
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Leaving the party behind...
Menino do Mês

‘Boy of the month’ for those of you whose Portuguese isn’t up to scratch. A popular part of the newsletter is back... although we might have to change the way in which it’s done due to some strict Child Protection rules. Since this newsletter now reaches more than 2000 people (!) we have to be a little bit more careful in what we say. But, hopefully, I’ll still be able to introduce you to a new boy each month and try and tell you a little of his story, hopes and dreams. We’ll return in full next month (once I’ve had time to actually find out the boys’ stories!!).
August Comings and Goings

This month sees our English Latin Link Stride Missionary Rosie Smith leave us to head back home. She’s been with us for 2 years and the project and the boys will miss her help and support.
Prayer Points

1. Give thanks for a great wedding (despite the rain!) and pray that Rose and I will continue to spend quality time with each other and build strong foundations for this marriage.
2. Pray for wisdom and guidance as we think about our work and also about a new place to live.
3. Please pray for the financial situation of the project. That more regular monthly income will be committed to the project so that we can cover our running costs and look to expand out work.
4. Pray for more staff for the project to give some much needed support and rest to other workers.
Thanks again, guys, for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Please do keep in touch with how you’re doing and what you’re up to. 
Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcus Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE

53130540

Brazil

Our apartment’s address – 

Apt. 303

Edf. Brinco de Princesa

Rua Jose Cipriano Silva 1084

Rio Doce

Olinda PE

53040 - 140
Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134928883

My Cell – 00558187706216

Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on koinonia115@ntlworld.com 
My Bank Account Details

Nationwide

Sort Code – 07-01-16

Acc Num – 09924296


